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 15 August 2025 
 
Dear Andrew 
            
I wrote to you to indicate that I would provide you with a substantive response to WQ97047: 
 
Will the First Minister outline any meetings held by Welsh Government Ministers or officials 
with foreign ambassadors in any of the Welsh Government's overseas offices, broken down 
by each overseas office? 
 
The purpose of our overseas offices is to raise the international profile of Wales, grow our 
economy and establish Wales as a globally responsible nation. Their footprint in key 
markets are essential to the delivery of our International Strategy and the broader aims of 
government. 
 
Diplomatic meetings do not form part of the core remit of overseas offices. As such, 
interactions with foreign ambassadors usually take place in Wales when the Ambassador is 
visiting. Over the past 12 months, one meeting was held with a foreign ambassador at one 
of our overseas offices. The meeting was between the Ambassador of Switzerland to the 
EU with officials, at our Brussels Office in March 2025. 
 
 

 
 

Eluned Morgan 
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